
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

TO: CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: MIKE APPLEGARTH 

SUBJECT: DEVELOPMENT AGREEMENTS 

DATE: MARCH 21, 2019 

CC: AGENDA PACKET 

On March 26, 2019 you will be considering The Villas at Southtowne project which would 
rezone 9.32 acres located at 10670 S. 700 E. from the CN Zone (Planned Center-Neighborhood 
District) to the PUD(12) Zone (Planned Unit Development, 12 units per acre). 

In addition to the options identified by the Community Development Department in the staff 
report (1. Approve the application, 2. Approve with conditions, 3. Deny, or 4. TabIe the 
application), I wanted to remind you of another tool the Council possesses as the City’s land use 
authority. 

Under the Municipal Land Use, Development, and Management Act § 10-9a-102, 
“municipalities may enact all ordinances, resolutions, and rules and may enter into other forms 
of land use controls and development agreements that they consider necessary or appropriate 
for the use and development of land within the municipality, including ordinances, resolutions, 
rules, restrictive covenants, easements, and development agreements governing uses, density, 
open spaces, structures, buildings, energy efficiency, light and air, air quality, transportation 
and public or alternative transportation, infrastructure, street and building orientation and 
width requirements, public facilities, fundamental fairness in land use regulation, 
considerations of surrounding land uses and the balance of the foregoing purposes with a 
landowner's private property interests, height and location of vegetation, trees, and 
landscaping, unless expressly prohibited by law.” 

The City Council has had numerous discussions about the use of development agreements as a 
tool to better balance the breadth of uses allowed in certain zones with the concerns of the 
adjacent community, and as a surety against significant deviation from an acceptable concept 
plan and/or protracted timelines once a zone is granted. To refresh this discussion, I am 
including for your review the Pros and Cons of Development Agreements document prepared by 
the City Attorney in September 2016. 

Finally, given the level of community interest in The Villas at Southtowne project, I strongly 
recommend that your contract legal counsel be present for the public hearing. 
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